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Wednesday 4th March 
7.30pm Lent Course at Emmanuel  
Session 2 
 

Saturday 7th March 
8:00 Lent Breakfast in the Church 
Hall 
Session 2  
 

Sunday 8th March 
10:45 Morning Worship  
Led by Sandra O’Toole 
The theme is “Hospitality”  
1 Peter 4:7-11 
 

Wednesday 11th March 
7.30pm Lent Course at Emmanuel  
Session 3 
 

Saturday 14th March 
8:00 Lent Breakfast  
Session 3 

 

Saturday 14th March 
9.30am—1pm Buildings: Mission & 
Maintenance Conference             
at Emmanuel Church, Swadlincote 
 

Sunday 15th March 
8:30 Holy Communion 
Traditional service 
Led by Rev Dr David de Pomerai 
 

10:45 All-age worship for  
Mothering Sunday 
“Welcome to all” Mark 10:13-16 
 

 
 

Wednesday 18th March 
7.30pm Lent Course at Emmanuel  
Session 4 
 

Saturday 21st March 
8:00 Lent Breakfast  
Session 4 
 

Saturday 21st March 
2pm  Derby Diocesan Association of 

Church Bellringers Striking Contest  
This is the Association's 6 bell call 
change competition. Teams from 
across the district will be competing. 
Followed by refreshments in the 
church hall. 
 

Sunday 22nd March 
10:45 Holy Communion 
Led by Rev Dr David de Pomerai 
“Belonging to the family”  
James 2:1-13 
 

Tuesday 24th March 
7.30pm PCC meeting  
in the Church Hall 
 

Wednesday 25th March 
7.30pm Lent Course at Emmanuel  
Session 5 
 

Saturday 28th March 
8:00 Lent Breakfast  
Session 5 

 

Sunday 29th  March 
10:45 Service for Palm Sunday 
Led by Rev Graham Rutter 

DIARY FOR MARCH 

NEWSLETTER 
 

If you have any notices to include in the newsletter and/or website 
www.hartshornechurch.org.uk  please speak to Jane Horan 07966194954 
or 211333 or email jane.horan52@gmail.com by Thursday evening each 
week. 

  

Hartshorne 

Welcome to our service today. 
Tea and coffee will be served after the service . 

Everyone is welcome to join us. 

10:45  Morning Worship  
  Led by Sean O’Toole 
  The theme is “Welcoming the outsider” Matthew 25:31-46 

Prayer for today 
 

Almighty God,  
by the prayer and discipline of Lent  

may we enter into the mystery of Christ’s sufferings,  
and by following in his Way  
come to share in his glory;  

through Jesus Christ our Lord. 

Services next Sunday 
 

10:45  Morning Worship  
  Led by Sandra O’Toole 
  The theme is “Hospitality”  1 Peter 4:7-11 

Sunday 1st March  
Second Sunday of Lent  

http://www.hartshornechurch.org.uk
mailto:jane.horan52@gmail.com
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News from 

CONTACT DETAILS 
 

Rev Graham Rutter   
Tel: 01283 214583   
Email gprutter@gmail.com 
 

Rev Dr David de Pomerai  

Tel: 01283 225846 or email 

ddepomerai@aol.com  

 

Please have a look  
at our website for  
more information. 
 

 

www.hartshornechurch.org.uk  

THIS WEEK 
 

Tuesday 3rd March 6.30pm with  
refreshments available from 6pm  

Have Your Say! Meeting 
at St George and St Mary, Gresley 
Your views will make a difference and 
shape the future of the Common Fund.  

 
 

Wednesday 4th March 9.30am 
Little Sparks in the Church Hall 

 

Wednesday 4th March 7.30pm  
Lent Course at Emmanuel  

Session 2 — Giving people a good  ex-
perience of the church premises  

 

Wednesday 4th March 7.30pm  
Bellringing practice 

Don’t forget to read our BLOG on                   
http://hartshornechurch.org.uk/
hartshorne-society-ofbell-ringers/   

 

Friday 6th March 9.30am 
Little Sparks in the Church Hall 

We’re still looking for volunteers for 
the Friday session. Please speak to 

Suzie if you are able to help! 
 

Saturday 7th March 8am  
Lent Breakfast at the Church Hall  

Session 2 

The Youth are serving lunch 
to senior citizens in the 
Community Room at       
Kendricks Close today.    
This is part of their mission 
work in the parish. Please 
pray that God will bless all 
who attend. 

TEA & COFFEE ROTA 

Deb & Deb TODAY 

Pam & Maxine 08 March 

Val & Andrew 15 March 

Jane & Gwen 22 March 

Chris, Matt & 

Katie 
29 March 
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Yippee, bells back in action!  

by Andy Austen  

The two chaps from Taylors Bell Founders have done their work in really 
good time and refitted the reshaped and re-bushed clappers, inspected 
and regreased the bell bearings and fitted the repaired pulley from the 
3rd bell. Two bearings had to be replaced - one from the treble which is 
right beside the western louvres and one from the 4th which is close to 
the eastern louvres. Weather had caused the problem with water ingress 
leading to some corrosion. We now have Galebreaker fabric over those 

openings so there should be no repetition of this. 

Grateful thanks to the Heritage Lottery Fund and Diocesan Bell Fund 

who provided the money for this work and to Taylors who carried it out. 

Work is starting on the floor under the tenor which will make safe access 
possible for maintenance and for fitting a muffle. We now need a bit of 

motorcycle tyre to make the muffle.  

Once the floor is in place it will be safe to start cleaning the frame and 
repainting it. Then we can build the simulator circuits so that extra 

(silent) practices become possible.  

 

mailto:gprutter@gmail.com
mailto:ddepomerai@aol.com
http://www.hartshornechurch.org.uk

